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HIGHLIGHTS 

 
Our Mission… 
 “A people gathered in Christ; 
       nurtured in His Spirit; 
           and sent in His name.” 

     It seems like no sooner do we talk 
about summer arriving, that we begin talk-
ing about school starting back. Lest we 
rush things, there is still plenty of summer 
left and family time to spend together! Let 
me challenge you to make fellowship a 
priority in your life, not only because it is 
enjoyable, but because it helps “build up the 
body of Christ!”  Our study of Ephesians 
continues during the month of August, 
and the building up of the body will con-
tinue to be an overarching theme in our 
worship times. 
     That same theme should play out in 
our daily lives away from the church as we 
encourage believers, and not-yet believers, 
to grow through shared experiences with 
other people. In our “smart phone soci-
ety” we have begun to lose contact with 
daily interpersonal communication. Let me 

challenge you to actually call next time 
you are tempted to just text message 
someone. And during that phone call, 
ask them how they are doing. Do not 
accept a one-word answer…ask for de-
tails. I understand the convenience of 
text messaging and social media, but I 
fear we are losing contact with each 
other in a significant form of communi-
cation. This week I began wondering 
how Jesus would have utilized modern 
forms of communication, and at what 
point He would have pushed back 
against it…    Anyway, I think you get 
my point...let’s do a better job of talking 
with each other and really speaking 
words of encouragement. Deal? 
 
      Blessings and Peace! 
  Ramon 

   
 THE WORSHIP OF GOD 

August 5, 2018 
11:00 a.m. 

 
This Holy Place 
Sanctuary Choir 

 
Celebration of Baptism  

& Communion 

August 12, 2018 
11:00 a.m. 

 
Coming Home 
Sanctuary Choir 

 
Different...but United! 

Ephesians 4:1-16 
Ramon Smith 

August 19, 2018 
11:00 a.m. 

 
Holy Spirit 

Sanctuary Choir 
 

Characteristics of the Body 
Ephesians 4:25-5:2 

Ramon Smith 

August 26, 2018 
11:00 a.m. 

 
Service of Affirmation 

 
 

I Will Bless the Lord 
Sanctuary Choir 
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GENERAL NEWS 

A  NOTE FROM MARY 

GREETERS 
 August 5 August 12 
 Ken Hatchett Dennis Palmer 
 
 August 19 August 26 
 Jim Pernell  Russell Talley 
 Josh Hauser 
   
 
  INFORMATION CENTER 
 R.J. Westphal  June Crabbe 
 
 
  PROPERTIES COMMITTEE 
 August 5  August 12 
 Terry Lefler  Charlie Jones 
 
 August 19  August 26 
 Michael Gaskins  Nate Morgan 
 
   
  DEACON OF THE WEEK 
 Aug. 5-11 Aug. 12-18 
 Michael Gaskins Kent Hobson 
  
 Aug. 19-25 Aug. 26-Sept. 1 
 Brad Jones  Karen Lefler 

STEWARDSHIP OF SERVICE 

 
 

9:00 Worship Nursery Workers 
 August 5 - Carolyn Ely, Jan Doty, Rachel Eller, Beth  

 Nelson, Bernice Hudspeth, Vickie Sprinkle, Jennifer Allen 

 August 12 - Carolyn Ely, Jordan Gaskins, Beth SR, 

 Bernice Hudspeth, Vickie Sprinkle, Bonnie Roberts 

 August 19 - Carolyn Ely, Pam Nicholson, Melanie 

 Alexander, Joseph Alexander, Bernice Hudspeth, Vickie 

 Sprinkle, Sarah Knopf 

 August 26 - Carolyn Ely, Sarah Talley, Kathy McDaniel, 

 Beth Hinesley, Bernice Hudspeth, Vickie Sprinkle 

    

   

  11:00 Worship Nursery Workers 

 August 5 - Leigh Longhurst, Leigh Ann Pernell, 

 Whitney Pernell  

 August 12 -  Janice Jordan, Nell Baker, Stephanie  

 Cayton, Becky Haney, Pat Blackwell 

 August 19 - Donna Bates, Bernice Hudspeth, 

 Carolyn Britt, Anita Hatchett, Cheri Maxwell 

 August 25  - Friends & Partners SS Class, Trudy 

 Elkins, Lara Pinnix, Chris Pinnix, Kelly McCrary, 

 Jason McCrary 

  

 

Book Club 
August 27 

7:00 
 

When Mountains 
Move 

By Julie Cantrell 

Have you ever listened to handbells and thought, “That looks like fun! I wonder 
if I could do that?”  Now is your time to find out! You are cordially invited to 
join our first handbell practice of the year, September 9 at 7:00 p.m. in the 
chapel. We will go over some handbell basics and look at some easy mu-
sic.  Come try it! You might decide you really like it!  If you can count, you can 
probably play.  Come join a group that laughs a lot (mostly at ourselves) and 
loves to play. 
 
 
 
Grace Notes are looking for ladies who will join us in using music to minister to 
our community.  Grace Notes meet each Tuesday at 10 starting in the fall. If you 
have a heart for reaching out to others and enjoy music, we would love to have 
you join us.  Grace Notes start back September 11.  See Mary for more details. 
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NEWS AND SCHEDULES 

IN THE HOSPITAL 
Our prayers and support are of-
fered to the following members of 
our church family who are, or have 
been in the hospital during the last 
month: 

Donna Bates 
Kaye Butner 
John Crabbe 
Jennie Lewis 
Earl Parker 

Buddy Priest 

CRISIS CON†ROL  
MINISTRY 

Gift for  
August 

 

Jelly 
 

“Whatever you do for one of the 
least of these brothers of mine, you 

do for me.”     
                          Matthew 25:40 

Senior Adults & Family Recreation 

College Parker Trips 
Aug 11th Wohlfahrt Haus “One Nation Under God” 
Aug 13-17th Caswell Summer Fest 
Sep 5-8th Sight and Sound Theatre “Jesus” 
Oct 9th Grandfather Mountain and Daniel Boone Inn Meal 
 

 
Vogler & Sons Pre-Needs 

 Information Dinner at  
Bone Fish Grill 

August 2nd at 6:00 pm   
Space is limited so sign up ASAP.   

Please contact the church office or Matt Wilson 
if you plan on attending. 

 

Family Day Trip 

Aug 10th  
Depart: 6:15pm 

Cost $10 
Sign up at Welcome 

Desk 

 
  

Grub Club 
Date: Aug 30th 
Restaurant: Hungry Farmer Buffet In 
Cana, Virginia 
Departure:10:15am 
Sign up at Welcome Desk       
 
  In Christ, 
       Matt 

Notes of appreciation have been 
received and posted on the bulle-
tin board from Bill & Sue Buiten-
dorp, from Donna Bates and 
from the Kinser family. 

In Loving Memory 

of 
 

Kim Phillips 
 

January 24, 1954 

to 

July 23, 2018 

 

Member of College Park 

since 

April 2004 

Request for Help 
 

Plans are being made to continue  
Wednesday night fellowship meals, but help is needed. 

Meal team leaders/meal team helpers/servers/ 
set-up/clean-up/occasional help when available or as needed. 

Please let Carolyn Matthews know  
if you are willing and able to help in any way. 

If you are not able to volunteer for a regular meal rotation 
 but you or a small group (such as a Sunday School class) 

 can prepare one or two meals during the year, that will help a lot. 
YOU plan the menu. 

The more people involved, the better! 
Thank you! 

Carolyn@thematthews.ws 
336-759-0469 (home) 336-407-2683 (cell) 
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RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED 

ATTENDANCE STATISTICS  

STEWARDSHIP OF FINANCES 

 

Budget - June 2018 MTD YTD 

Budget  $73,737.67 $442,426.00 

Receipts 70,142.43 403,535.82 

Expenditures 74,358.49 420,683.68 

 

 

Building Fund - June 2018  
Beginning Balance $62,576.66 $69,024.04 

Receipts 12,048.00 53,115.75 

Expenditures 9,086.17 55,349.72 

Ending Balance 67,613.73 66,790.07 

 

Loan Balance $1,205,571.25 

   7/1 7/8 7/15 7/22 

Re:Creation Worship     104   92 102 104 

Sunday School   188 185 193 182 

11:00 Worship     142 179 189 166 

Brookridge                      36   39   42   31

Welcome New  
Members 

 
Katie Roberts 

2700 Reynolda Rd., Apt 1006 
Winston Salem, NC  27106 

 
 

Georgia Wallace 
2500 Wood Valley Road 

Winston Salem, NC  27106 
336-414-1704 

Ministry Plan 
 

The ministry plan budget process will begin in August. 
The final deadline for all requests is August 31. Please 
direct any inquiries to either Grace Hodge in the 
church office or Ken Hatchett, the budget chair. Please 
be in prayer for this year’s ministry plan. 


